
  

   

        
     

               
 

  

 

   

 

 

               

              

                

                   

                 

    

    
           

          

     

          

         

           

       

  

 
                

       

 
               

              

  
                

               

        

           

 

 

         

April 2020 

New Intercity Fleet 

Maintenance Facility 

PROJECT UPDATE - OPENING OF NEW ACCESS BRIDGE 

The NSW Government is delivering a New Intercity Fleet to replace trains carrying customers between 

Sydney and the Central Coast, Newcastle, the Blue Mountains and the South Coast. 

The detailed design and construction of the new maintenance facility at Kangy Angy, which will service 

and maintain the New Intercity Fleet, is being delivered by John Holland on behalf of Transport for NSW. 

The facility includes flood free access for local residents via a new bridge that will connect Enterprise 

Drive to Orchard Road. 

Opening of new access bridge - Thursday 30 April 
On 6pm Thursday 30 April, John Holland will open the new access bridge to the general public. 

The new access bridge will provide direct dual lane access into the maintenance facility site and a link to 

Enterprise Drive for residents on Orchard Road. 

For the safety of pedestrians and motorists, use of the bridge will temporarily be restricted to 

motorists. No pedestrian access across the bridge is permitted, including cyclists and on horse. 

Please note, the bridge and surrounding roads will remain a work site. There will continue to be frequent 

heavy vehicle movements on these roads. The temporary carpark on Orchard Road will remain in use by 

project staff. 

Access to site 
Construction vehicles will now access the site via the new access bridge. This will remove vehicle 

movements from Turpentine, Ourimbah and Orchard roads. 

Driver safety 
For the safety of motorists, overtaking is not permitted on the access bridge or the surrounding 

approach roads. Motorists are required to observe the posted speed limits of 20km/hr and 40km/hr. 

Contact us 
Working closely and effectively with the local community is a priority for Transport for NSW 

and John Holland. For more information about the project please call 1800 684 490, email 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au or visit transport.nsw.gov.au/projects. For urgent enquiries or 

complaints regarding construction activities, please call 24 hours 1800 775 465. 
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